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Denbigh United  

Presbyterian Church 

FEBRUARY 2023 

 

Annual Congregational and  

Corporation Meetings — February 5 
The Session has called  the Annual Congregational and  

Corporation Meetings for Sunday, February 5.  It will be 

offered in a hybrid format; directions will be sent to you the 

week of the meeting. The meeting will be integrated within 

the 10:30 a.m. worship service. The Annual Report, which 

includes the 2023 budget, will be emailed to those on our 

contact list and mailed to those who normally receive The 

Digest through the mail. Hard copies will also be available 

for pickup on January 29. Everyone is encouraged to attend 

the Annual Congregational/Corporation Meeting on  

February 5. 

 

Souper Bowl of Caring—February 12 
Please bring your canned goods and other non-perishable 

items for our annual Souper Bowl of Caring on February 12. 

If you have items you wish to donate but cannot deliver 

them to church, please call the church office and we will  

arrange for someone to pick them up. Additionally, if you 

prefer to make a monetary donation, please make your 

check payable to Denbigh United Presbyterian Church and 

designate it Souper Bowl of Caring. All food and monetary 

donations will be given to THRIVE Peninsula. 

http://denbighunitedpres.org/
mailto:session@denbighunitedpres.org
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=wWsk24ZWJSTZKsGd1RMKlg0BDvsSG3VIWQCPJNNxD8upkiY7JlDavDsozUE7KG0nFx2NSo8LdUKGuGuF396vbcBwV9YAXuFU7S1MygR6bkaXHubq5Z7ap5JVmPErc4ZeYHCKCZhESjGNQmZ5B-6dx-zy12yzgQiXXOaZjWdbI4A=&ver=3
http://www.denbighpres.org/


Church Staff 
 
Senior Pastor 
  The Reverend Deborah Dail 
 
Associate Pastor 
  The Reverend Boone Clayton 
 
Office Manager 
  Kimberly A. Garriott, CAP, VS 
 
Director of Music Ministries 
  Jane Martin 
 
Accompanist/Organist 
  Al Buchanan 

Nursery Coordinator 
  Katlin Drach 
 
Sexton Team 
  Mark and June Tessarolo 
  Nick and Lauren Tessarolo 
 
Acting Preschool Director 
  Nancy Kerns 
 
Church Accountant 
  Jeff Dawson 

Session Meeting Summary for January 19, 2023 

 Approved DUPC financial report through December 31, 
2022. 

 Approved Stated Session Meeting minutes of December 15, 
2022. 

 Approved the Hybrid Congregational Meeting minutes of 
January 8, 2023. 

 Approved an amendment to Article VII of the Preschool  
Bylaws “Duties of the Secretary” adding two additional 
duties to the role. 

 Elected Elder Pete Marshall as Treasurer for 2023. 

 Received committee reports. 

 Approved baptism of Jack Waters Cohen, son of Michael and 
Rebecca Cohen, on February 22, 2023. 

Board of Directors Meeting January 19, 2023 

 Elected Doug Spruill president of the Denbigh United  
Presbyterian Church Corporation. 

IN PERSON, FACEBOOK, 
AND YOUTUBE  

SUNDAY, 10:30 A.M. 

JOIN US 
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FINANCE REPORT THROUGH 
December 2022 

Total Income:  $435,404.73 

Total Expenses: $429,293.96 

Difference: $6,110.77 

https://www.facebook.com/denbighpres/videos/?ref=page_internal
https://www.facebook.com/denbighpres/videos/?ref=page_internal


Worship 

Lent 2022—“Meeting Jesus at the Table” 

February 22—Ash Wednesday 

February 26—Dining Alfresco: The Feeding of the Multitude (Mark 6:30-44) 

March 5—The Welcome Table: “He Eats with Tax Collectors and Sinners!” 

 (Matthew 9:9-13) 

March 12—Surprised by Grace: Dinner Interrupted (Luke 7:36-50) 

March 19—Relationships and Reciprocity: Making Room at the Table (Luke 14:7-14) 

March 26—Excuses and Invitations: Empty Chairs at the Table (Luke 14:15-24) 

April 2—Hospitality and Discipleship: A Meal with Chosen Family (John 12:1-8) 

April 6—A Meal of Memories: Not the Last Supper (Matthew 26:17-30) 

April 9—Easter: Revived by the Breaking of Bread (Luke 24:13-35) 

 

In-Person and Facebook Live Worship 

Attendance 01/01 01/08 01/15 01/22 

Worship (in-person) 38 69 70 62 

Facebook Live 127 136 76 53 

Staff/Volunteers 14 16 16 15 

Nursery (+ helpers) 3 9 8 4 

TOTALS (as of 01/23/23) 182 230 170 134 
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Congregation Elected Officers for the Class of 2025 

The Congregation met in person and virtually on Sunday, January 8, 2023. We elected officers 

for the Class of 2025. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jack Waters Cohen Baptism 
January 22, 2023 
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Bob Murphy Connie Hunt 

Kathy Baldwin Marlene Ferri 
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Liylah Armani Jefferies 
Parents: Diamond Snead-Harris and 

Carnell Jefferies 
Born: Tuesday, January 17, 2023 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Thomas Hugh Weiss 

Parents: Savannah Terry and 
Tom Weiss 

Great grandma: Pat Terry 
Born: Tuesday, January 19, 2023 

Congratulations! 
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Information Services/Advanced Media 

December and January were exciting times for technology in the sanctuary. Our sincerest 

thanks to David and Michael Canaday for helping bring the majority of what follows to  

fruition. 

• Two hanging area microphones were installed for the choir. This clears up the space in 

front of the choir and allows the sound to be more consistently good for both in person 

and virtual worshippers. 

• Two area microphones were installed along the sides of the sanctuary. These are specifi-

cally for virtual worshippers, allowing them to get a fuller sense of the sound in the whole 

room. Previously, only the sound going into microphones at the front of the church would 

have been heard. For things like hymns, call and response liturgy, or laughter during a  

children's sermon, this improves the virtual worship experience by bringing it closer to the 

in person experience. 

• A new sound board, aka mixer, was installed at the back of the church. This digital mixer 

affords us much more capability and flexibility in many aspects of worship. 

• Finally, we added YouTube as a streaming option for virtual worshippers. This may be 

more convenient for many people, but it is especially helpful for people who are not  

Facebook members or who happen to be on a device that is not logged in. The link to our 

YouTube page can be found on our website or by searching for our church within YouTube 

itself. 

As always, we appreciate your feedback on how things are experienced on your end. We rely 

on you all to alert us to issues you're having and potential problems we may need to address. 
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Onesimus Project: 

Upward Sports Photos—Basketball and Cheerleading 
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Onesimus Project: 

Upward Sports Photos—Basketball and Cheerleading 



Fellowship 

Kitchen Reorganization 
If you’ve stopped by the kitchen this week, you will see some changes. Over the past months,  
several cooks have made suggestions and like magic some changes were made. Don’t worry, the 
drawers have been relabeled so it’s easy to find things. Additionally some much needed clean up 
was done.  Thanks to Boone, we now have a great cabinet for storage so there is an amazing amount 
of counter space. A great big thank you to all that helped to make this possible (photos on page 11). 

Souper Bowl of Caring 
Ready for “Souper” Bowl. Yes, it’s returning on February 12 at 11:30 a.m. after worship. There will be 
a contest as to which “team” contributes the most food. The left side will be the AFC and the right 
NFC.  Who will win? Obviously, THRIVE will as the teams will contribute non-perishables to their cho-
sen side. You will also win as you get to eat some delicious soups on the 12th. Sign up for soups will 
be on January 29 and February 5 in the Narthex. So find your favorite soup (chili) recipe to share and 
put in that crockpot to share on February 12.  Non-perishables can be brought to the church starting 
January 29. This great event is sponsored by the Children’s and Youth Ministries and Fellowship 
Committees. For questions, you can contact Joan Minarik at 757-329-1582. 
 

Prime Timers 
 
Tuesday, February 14, 12:00 p.m. we are going to Al Fresco Ristorante on 
11710 Jefferson Avenue for a Valentine’s Day lunch. We will have four Italian 
meals to choose from and everyone will pay on their own. Reservations will be 
taken January 29 and February 5. 

 

Many thanks to Rick and Karen Pauley for hosting our “Christmas Dessert Extravaganza” on  
December 29 in their home. Many delicious desserts to eat and many laughs playing “True or 
False” and exchanging tree ornaments!  

9 
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Thank you to all our volunteer church  

members who came in and helped start our  

new year with a reorganized kitchen! 



Congregational Care Committee (CCC) 

What we do 
In response to Christ’s call to love one another, our CCC team seeks to extend love and support 

to our church members through a variety of ministries—bereavement, worship attendance 

follow-up, medical supplies/equipment, food preparations, hospital/home visitations, new 

member “welcome,” prayer requests, college student care, home communion, flower power, 

and “Special Stars”/Special Need families. What a blessing to receive a meal, a note, phone 

call, or hug from one another. 

If you have a few hours a month that you would like to share your time caring, we would love 

to have you join our team. We meet every Wednesday at 10:00 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

 

Committee Meeting 
Congregational Care Committee will be meeting on Wednesday, February 1 at 10:00 a.m. for 

the monthly meeting. 

 

We are surrounded by those in need of our attention.  

Our Encouragement, our Support, Our Comfort, and our Kindness 
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From Aurelia Grant: 

December 15, 2022: The cards, letters, bulletins, and weekly sermons were sources of strength and 
encouragement during a very difficult period in my life. Merry Christmas to All! Yours in Christ. 

Becky Powell and Pat Terry 



Adult Education and Spiritual Growth 

My Star Word—February Reflections 

Continue to live with your word day to day: 
 Begin to pray that God will enlighten you and point you to what God has to say to you 

through this word. 
 Make a “New Year’s Resolution” that includes this word. 
 Put your star somewhere you’ll see it frequently. 
 Start a “star word” journal in which to write down/type up the things you experience and 

learn with the word. Set aside a few minutes a couple times a week to reflect on your 
word and jot down some notes. 

 Make or buy jewelry, household decor, or other reminders with your word on it. 
 

Adult Sunday School Class 
The winter quarter of the Ancient Words Adult Bible study class began December 4 and  
continues through February 26, 2023. The class meets in the Conference Room Sunday  
mornings from 9:15 to 10:15 a.m. Our study will focus on God’s calling which is rooted in grace 
rather than merit. This study will include books in the Old and New Testaments and is for the 
novice as well as long-time readers of the Bible. Lessons are divided into weekly units in case 
you can’t attend every Sunday in the quarter. All adults are welcome to join the conversation 
and participate in the conservation of Bible study. 
 

Women’s Bible Study Coming Soon 
We will once again offer a Women’s Bible Study for those in our church and 

our community. This year’s study will be a study of Philippians titled  

The Surpassing Value of Knowing Christ. More details are forthcoming.  

 

Adult Fellowship Opportunities 

Throughout the year, as opportunities for adult fellowship are made available in the  

community, the information will be shared in the Adult Education section of the Digest.  In 

February, The Virginia Chorale’s 39th season continues with Lift Every Voice: Music of Black 

Women Composers, as the Chorale salutes Black History Month and Women’s History Month.  

There will be two opportunities to attend the concert:  Saturday, February 4, 2023, 7:30pm at 

Susan S. Goode Fine and Performing Arts Center Virginia Wesleyan University, VAB and  

Sunday, February 5, 2023, 4:00pm at Royster Memorial Presbyterian Church, 6901 Newport 

Avenue, Norfolk, VA. Tickets can be purchased online at  

http://www.vachorale.org/tickets.html. 
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 Outreach 
Individual family needs: 

• Food was provided to 1 community member. 

• Provided transportation to a church member for doctor’s appointments. 

• Non food items provided to a church member 

PORT 

• Hilton Baptist Church, which is hosting PORT currently, reported between 95-100 guests during their last 

three days. 

• PORT has been struggling to pay the extra expense of housing COVID guests during their isolation and  

illness. That was not an expense that they have been able to get extra funding for. 

• PORT is still in need of warm clothing and under garments of any kind—male, female, and children. If you 

drop off items at the church office, they can be taken to LINK immediately. 

DUPC  will be hosting PORT March 1-15.  Sign ups will start on Sunday, January 29. 

DUPC will be responsible for volunteers on one day each week. Volunteers will be needed to sign in guests and 

their belongings  from 6:30 pm - 9:00 pm, set up the beverage tables before dinner, make and serve dinner 

those nights, and pack breakfast bags to give out the  following morning. In addition, we will need volunteers 

the next morning from 4:30 am - 6:15 am. to get the belonging bags to the guests as they leave.  We hope you 

will be willing to assist in this ministry to help those in need. 

Foodbank 

• The Lionsbridge Football Club and Food Lion are sponsors and supporters of the Virginia Peninsula  

Foodbank’s mission of meeting the needs of our food insecure community. They will donate 1,000 meals 

for every goal made during the football season of 2023. 

THRIVE 

• Seasonal Roots, which is the largest farmer’s market in Virginia and Maryland with over ten years of  

service, has partnered with THRIVE and will now be donating fresh produce every week. 

• Collect and roll grocery bags for THRIVE. It’s a great way to recycle and save money for THRIVE. If you 

would like to help, email jen@thrivepeninsula.org and she will get you started. 

• THRIVE is one of nineteen recipients of strategic funding to combat violence in Newport News by providing 

housing support and emergency case management to stabilize at-risk families and deter violent behavior. 

• Food Pantry needs: baked beans, canned meat, mixed vegetables, and cereal. 

Menchville House 

• Current needs: bath towels, body wash, women’s deodorant, and zip lock bags (sandwich and quart size) 

Clothing and More Giveaway: The date for the next Clothing and More Giveaway has been changed to  

Sunday, March 26 at noon with set up on Saturday, March 25 at 1 pm. Anyone who would like to assist in the 

set up or clean up, please contact Janet Morrison at 757-879-6729. We are still in need of donations, especially 

with PORT approaching. There is a need for suitcases on wheels for our homeless guests as well. 
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https://www.linkhr.org/port-shelter
https://hrfoodbank.org/
https://www.thrivepeninsula.org
https://menchvillehouse.com
http://www.denbighunitedpres.org/


 

 

Red Hand Campaign: End Violence Against Children 

According to the organization End Violence Against Children, worldwide one in every six  

children live in conflict zones. Every day these children must navigate extreme risks of  

violence, psychological trauma, abduction, and abuse. Thousands of these children are 

caught “in the eye of storm” year after year, recruited and used as soldiers in armed conflicts 

across the world. (https://www.end-violence.org/articles/red-hand-day) 

The Presbyterian Ministry at the United Nations  encourages congregational involvement in 

the Red Hand Campaign. This international initiative seeks to convince countries to stop  

using children in warfare. The good news is that since 2000 some 170,000 children have been 

released from armed forces! (https://www.end-violence.org/articles/red-hand-day) 

The US State Department annually publishes a list of states known to recruit and use child 

soldiers. The 2022 list includes Afghanistan, Burma, Central African Republic, Democratic  

Republic of Congo, Iran, Mali, Russia, Somalia, South Sudan, Syria, Venezuela, and Yemen. 

Russia is a new entry on the 2022 list – the only country to be listed for the first time. 

Russian-led forces have reportedly used children in combat and support roles in Ukraine since 

2014, according to this year’s Trafficking in Persons Report. (https://www.stimson.org/2022/

the-2022-cspa-list-at-a-glance/) 

On February 19, 2023 DUPC will offer a time to write brief messages to these countries’  

representatives at the United Nations imploring them to end the use of children as soldiers. 

Your message is vital and can make a difference in children’s lives. 
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Thank you to David and Lisa Canaday for organizing this fun community event. 

https://www.end-violence.org/articles/red-hand-day
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/un/
https://www.end-violence.org/articles/red-hand-day
https://www.stimson.org/2022/the-2022-cspa-list-at-a-glance/
https://www.stimson.org/2022/the-2022-cspa-list-at-a-glance/


A Service of Prayer for the War in Ukraine 
On February 24, 2022, Russian President Vladimir Putin launched an unprovoked invasion of 

Ukraine, setting off the largest armed conflict in Europe since World War II. Tragically, the war 

continues almost  a year later. The prayer below is from A Service of Prayer for the War in 

Ukraine. 

“Merciful God, we pray for peace as war rages in Ukraine. Shelter all living in fear; protect 

those seeking refuge in neighboring countries; sustain families separated by the horrors of 

war; tend to those who are injured; comfort all who mourn their dead. Direct your people into 

the way of peace. Lord, in your mercy, hear our prayer.  

Compassionate God, as Russia wages war in Ukraine, we pray: For all in hiding, searching for 

safety… For those forced to take up arms… For all journeying to new lands, leaving behind 

homes and loved ones… For children surrounded by confusion and chaos… For those in Russia 

who bravely advocate for peace… For journalists risking safety to report on daily events… 

For the difficult work of diplomats, world leaders, and international organizations … For all 

providing welcome, protection, and sustenance to those who have fled… For medical workers 

as they attend to the injured… For all grieving those who have died… For any other petitions. 

Lord, in your mercy, hear our prayer.  

 Mighty God, your strength comes not by grasping power and might but is poured out in  

loving service. Support us with such strength to work for peace, to love our enemies, and to 

trust in your resurrection life even in the midst of pain and death… Lord, in your mercy, hear 

our prayer.“ 

 

 

 

Valentines for PEVA Chaplains 
When you buy Valentines this year please buy a few extra to send to Presbytery of Eastern Virginia 

(PEVA) chaplains to show our appreciation and support for what they do. DUPC has done this for the 

past several years and chaplains have expressed how meaningful this gesture has been for them.  A list 

of chaplains’ names and addresses (in the past- less than ten) will be provided by the PEVA office and  

forwarded. Show the love! (We’re good at that!) 
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Lord, in your mercy, hear 

our prayer 
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Sunday School Classes 

Children's and youth Sunday School classes are offered weekly at 9:15 a.m. Breakfast is provided. 
We hope to see you there! Please contact Kathy Baldwin, Jean Kyle, or Jessica Shildt if you are 
interested in volunteering to teach Sunday School, drive children to and from church, or sit with 
children during worship. 

Kathy kmbwin@gmail.com,  Jean jsekyle@cox.net,  or Jessica jessica.shildt@gmail.com 
 

Faith Weaver Friends (FWF) 

Faith Weaver Friends has resumed—Wednesdays, children age 4 through high school. 

FWF will meet on: 
2/1, 2/8, 2/15 
3/15, 3/22, 3/29 
4/12,  4/19, 4/26 

Will not meet: 
2/22 (Ash Wednesday) 
3/1, 3/8 (PORT) 
4/5 (Newport News Spring Break) 
 

Nursery 

We still need nursery volunteers each Sunday as each nursery must have two caregivers. If you 
can help, please call or text Kathy Baldwin at 757-373-1459. A background check is required for 
nursery volunteers. 
 
 

Children’s and Youth Ministries 
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Children’s Sunday School 

Attendance 01/08 01/15 01/22 

Teachers 4 5 5 

Students 18 17 17 

Visitors — — — 

TOTALS (as of 01/23/23) 22 22 22 
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Faith Weaver Friends 
January 11, 2023 



Faith Weaver Friends 

Learning About Baptism of Jesus 
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OTHER NEWS 

Wreaths Across America 
This event was held on December 17, 2022, at the Yorktown National Cemetery. Volunteers came out 
to help. Logan Easter represented the Son's of American Legion Post 368 (youth) and Danny Easter with 
American Legion Post 368.   

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
Prayer Chains 

If you are not already on the email prayer chain and would like to be added, please contact 

Elaine Minch at elainem33@cox.net. 

If you would like to be on the telephone prayer chain, please contact Carol Lynch at  

757-930-0678. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

March 2023 

Digest Deadline 

Monday,  

February 13, 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 Although January brought us no real snowflakes, we still had fun at preschool 

making our own snow! The children enjoyed creating all kinds of snowmen and  

decorating snowflakes using a variety of materials.  We matched mittens and talked 

about what animals do in the winter. The four-year-old class carried out lots of science 

experiments with water and ice. Each class continues to learn new nursery rhymes 

each month. The three-year-old class ended the month of January talking about  

transportation. February will bring us pink and red hearts, Valentines for our friends, 

and lots of fun learning through our play. We will have a visit from a dental hygienist to 

talk to us about good dental health. 

We are beginning our registration for the 2023-2024 school year on February 6. 

Please spread the word about Denbigh United Presbyterian Church’s wonderful  

ministry to families with our developmentally appropriate preschool program for two 

and a half, three and four-year-old children. Registration forms are located in the  

preschool office. You may also call the preschool office (757-898-1043) for more  

information and to set up a visit.   

Many Blessings, 

Nancy Kerns, DUPP Acting Director 

Email: dppk@denbighunitedpres.org 

Phone: 757-898-1043 
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Preschool Registration for 2023-2024 

# of Days 
Registration/Supply/

Activity Fees 

Monthly 

Tuition 

2 days (2 1/2 years) 

Mon./Tues. 
$140 $140 

3 days (3 years) 

Tues./Wed./Thurs. 
$180 $180 

2 days (3 years) 

Wed./Thurs. 
$140 $140 

4 days (4 years) 

Mon./Tues./Wed/Thurs.) 
$220 $220 

http://www.duppreschool.com/


In our Thoughts and Prayers . . . 
 

Anne Avery 

Joe, Brenda, and Racheal (LaFlamme) Bender 

Anneliese Collins 

Joanna Daniel 

Shelby Daniel 

Danny and Sharon Easter 

Tim Easter 

Kimberly Garriott 

Aurelia Grant 

Evalene Hicks 

Robin Huffman 

Dex Morgan 

Dave and LuAnn Jusino 

Don and Suzanne Kinkade 

Earl Lassiter 

Sara Sue Law 

Iris Lewis 

Ryan (Carol Lynch’s grandson) 

Ruth Magill 

   (Jack Schweickardt’s sister) 

Darlene Mays-Tittman 

Delbert Melton (Darlene Mays-Tittman’s son) 

Ray Minch 

Becky Powell 

Kathleen Rohlfs 

Jim Robinson 

Jack Schweickardt 

Hilda Sherman 

Aaron Thiessen 

Franz and Helen Thiessen 

Maynard and Phyllis Thweatt 

Beth (Ann Wagner’s daughter) 

Darlene Wickline 

Nancy Williams 

OUR ACTIVE DUTY MILITARY 
Michael Cohen Nixon Fombele Tom Joyner 

Cameron Dail Savannah Gore Jacob Mayes 

Grey Davenport Morgan Henretta Joshua Silva 

Lazaro Durruty Kevin Huss  

RESERVES 

Christian Jones 

Jeff Shildt 

Jonathan Graebener  
(Nephew of Joanna and Bev Daniels) 

OUR MISSIONARIES 

Bruce and Deb Robinson 

Meredith and Sandy Elder 

We express our sympathy to the following 

families. May God bring comfort  

and hope to all who grieve. 

†To the Sneddon family on the death of their dad 

Bill Sneddon. 

†To Robin Huffman, Donna Hay, and family on the 

death of Nicole Derry. 

†To Pat Murawski and family on the death of his 

brother. 

†To Jim Hiltabildle and Becky Skaar on the death 

of Jim’s 13-year-old grandson Oliver. 

†To Joe Bender on the death of his brother Jack. 
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February 2023 

DAY NAME 

1 Dan Dail 

1 Maynard Thweatt 

A2 
James and Michelle 

Ramdeholl 

2 Julie Clayton 

2 Cornelius Gore 

3 Keegan Huss 

5 Rachael Morgan 

6 Robert Manoso 

6 Sara Marshall 

7 Benjamin Carr 

7 Fred O'Keeffe 

8 John Mayes 

9 Noah Shildt 

10 Danny Hunt 

10 Stephanie Paul 

11 Shannon Scott 

13 Matthew Crane 

A14 
Jim Hiltabidle and Becky 

Skaar 

A14 Mike and Cheri Murphy 

14 Dian Munick 

14 Jessica Shildt 

15 Karen Hershberger 

15 Toni Powell 

16 Stacey Coll 

16 Justin Marshall 

16 Sheila Stevens 

DAY NAME 

A17 Mark & June Tessarolo 

18 Darlene Wickline 

19 Sandi Murawski 

20 Becky Powell 

21 Angie Daniel 

21 Mary Lee Gregory 

21 J. D. Grizzle 

21 
David Jusino (son of David and 

Luann Jusino) 

22 Jamieson Carr 

22 Joey Hafner 

23 Willie Gamble 

23 Tom Keesee 

24 Eli Shildt 

25 Corban McCullough 

25 Madelyn Nance 

25 Jack Schweickardt 

26 
Latavis Crocker (son of DeeDee 

Smith) 

27 Donald Kinkade 

27 Samantha Paul 

28 Doug Hertz 

28 Phyllis Thweatt 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 



FEBRUARY 2023 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
 1 

 9:15 Preschool 

10:00 Congregation-

al Care  Committee 

(CR) 

 

4:15 Choir Parts 

Rehearsal (ChR) 

5:30 FWF (EW, SH) 

 2 
9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 

  

 7:00 PORT Partner 

Churches Mtg. (CR) 

 8:00 AA (SH) 

 3  4 

10:00 AA (SH) 

10:00 Al-Anon (Rm 9) 

 

Upward Basketball 

Games and Cheerlead-

ing Warwick Memorial 

UMC 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

 

 5 

 9:00 Chancel Choir (S) 

 9:15 Children’s/Youth SS 

(EW) 

 9:15 Ancient Words SS 

(CR) 

10:30 Worship/

Communion 

11:30 Annual  

Congregational Corp. 

Mtg. 

 6 

 9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 

 

 6:30 GS #1013 (Rm 9, 

3)  

  

 7 

 9:15 Preschool 

11:00 Staff Mtg. (CR) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 6:30 GS #4151 (L) 

 7:00 OA (Rm 9) 

 8 
 9:15 Preschool 

 9:15 Preschool  

Parent Coffee (SH) 

10:00 PORT Team 

Meeting (CR) 

 

 

 4:15 Choir Parts 

Rehearsal (ChR) 

 5:30 FWF (EW, SH) 

 9 
 9:15 Preschool 

 

11:00 Website Team 

Mtg. (Zm) 

 

 

 

 

 7:00 Session (CR, Zm) 

 8:00 AA (SH) 

10 
 

 11 

10:00 AA (SH) 

10:00 Al-Anon (Rm 9) 

 

Upward Basketball 

Games and Cheerlead-

ing Warwick Memorial 

UMC 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

12 

Souper Bowl of Caring 

Offering 

 9:00 Chancel Choir (S) 

 9:15 Children’s/Youth SS 

(EW) 

 9:15 Ancient Words SS 

(CR) 

10:30 Worship 

12:00 Souper Bowl of 

Caring Luncheon 

13 

Digest Deadline 

9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 

 5:30 KIDZ’NGRIEF 

(All) 

14 
Valentine’s Day  

 9:15 Preschool 

11:00 Staff Mtg. (CR) 

12:00 Prime Timers 

Valentine Luncheon 

(Al Fresco Ristorante) 

 

 

 6:30 GS #4151 (L) 

 7:00 OA (Rm 9) 

15 
 9:15 Preschool 

9:45 Preschool 

Chapel 

 

 

 

 4:15 Choir Parts 

Rehearsal (ChR) 

 5:30 FWF (EW, SH) 

16 

 9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 8:00 AA (SH) 

17 
 

18 

10:00 AA (SH)  

10:00 Al-Anon (Rm 9) 

 

Upward Basketball 

Games and Cheerlead-

ing Warwick Memorial 

UMC 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

19 

 9:00 Chancel Choir (S) 

 9:15 Children’s/Youth SS 

(EW) 

 9:15 Ancient Words SS 

(CR) 

10:30 Worship 

12:00 PORT Volunteer 

Training (SH) 

20 

President’s Day 

Church Office Closed 

9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 

 

 6:30 GS #1013 (Rm 9, 

3)  

21 
 9:15 Preschool Closed 

(Staff Only) 

10:00 Esther/Lydia 

Circle (SH) 

11:00 Staff Mtg. (CR) 

 6:30 GS #4151 (L) 

 7:00 OA (Rm 9) 

 7:00 Priscilla Circle 

(Pennell’s Home) 

22 

Ash Wednesday  

 9:15 Preschool 

12 noon Ash 

Wednesday Service 

 

 4:15 Choir Parts 

Rehearsal (ChR) 

 7:00 Ash Wednes-

day Service 

23 

 

11:00 Website Team 

Mtg. (Zm) 

 

 

 

 

 

 8:00 AA (SH) 

24 

 

25 

10:00 AA (SH) 

10:00 Al-Anon (Rm 9) 

 

Upward Basketball 

Games and Cheerlead-

ing Warwick Memorial 

UMC 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

26 
Deborah—Continuing 

Education Training  

9:00 Chancel Choir (S) 

 9:15 Children’s/Youth SS 

(EW) 

 9:15 Ancient Words SS 

(CR) 

10:30 Worship 

12:00 Onesimus Team 

(CR) 

27 

Deborah—Continuing 

Education Training  

9:15 Preschool 

 

 

 5:30 KIDZ’NGRIEF 

(All) 

28 

Deborah—Continuing 

Education Training  

 

 

 

 6:30 GS #4151 (L) 

 7:00 OA (Rm 9) 

 

AA—Alcoholics Anonymous  CCC—Congregational Care Committee  ChR—Choir Room  CR—Conference Room  EW—Education Wing  FWF—

Faith Weaver Friends  GS—Girl Scouts  OA—Overeaters Anonymous  OL—Online  LRPC—Long Range Planning Committee  N—Narthex,  

OS—Outside  P—Parlor  PL—Parking Lot  PEO—Philanthropic Education Organization  PSW—Preschool Wing 

RR—Reverent Ringers  S—Sanctuary  SH—Second Hall  SS—Sunday School  V—Vacation  V&P—Worship Vision and Planning Team  Zm—Zoom 

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=session%40denbighpres.org&ctz=America%2FNew_York


 

 

Denbigh United 

Presbyterian Church 

Web Presence 

We are at the following links . . . 

@denbighpres 

dupc_nn 

www.denbighunitedpres.org 

session@denbighunitedpres.org 

New Website Coming Soon! 

@denbighunitedpresbyterian/streams 

https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.facebook.com/denbighpres
mailto:session@denbighunitedpres.org
http://www.denbighunitedpres.org/
https://www.youtube.com/@denbighunitedpresbyterian/streams

